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10th General Conference of Mayors for Peace
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On October 19 and 20, the Mayors for Peace
held its 10th General Conference in Hiroshima
for the first time in five years due to the COVID-
19 pandemic. As of October 1, 2022, 8,213 cities
in 166 countries and regions from around the
world have joined as members to support the
call by Hiroshima and Nagasaki for the abolition
of nuclear weapons.

Representatives from member cities took part in
the Conference both in person and online.
Yokohama International Affairs Bureau person-
nel represented the city at the conference.

Survivors and witnesses of the atomic bombings
shared their experiences, and high school and
university students, who will carry their stories
into the future, also gave presentations.
Representatives from selected member cities
described their efforts to promote ways people
can approach their daily lives to help cultivate a
“culture of peace” within civil society.

Before it closed, the Conference adopted the
“Hiroshima Appeal,” which calls on the UN and
national governments to pursue disarmament,
ratify the Treaty on the Prohibition of Nuclear
Weapons, and help work to foster a “culture of
peace” among the next generation.

On October 24, officials
from five countries in
Asia and Africa visited
Yokohama to attend a
Japan International
Cooperation Agency
(JICA) training program
on formulating policies
to guide national land
and regional
development.

Participants toured the
Minato Mirai 21 Dis-
trict, where the Urban
Development Bureau
revealed the plan
behind its design. Afterwards, the International
Affairs Bureau led the group to Yokohama Land-
mark Tower for an overview of each area. The
group then convened in the Y-PORT Center Office
GALERIO to learn about the Y-PORT Program'’s
international cooperation initiatives.
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